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FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Parent/Guardian,

May I take this opportunity of welcoming your children and yourselves to St. Mary’s P.S. Cabragh.

St. Mary’s is our Parish School catering for the educational needs of primary children. It is a caring school where the whole school community shares a common goal - to do the very best for all the children in its care.

As a Catholic school our overriding aim is to establish and foster Christian values for life. To do this it is essential that we work in partnership with all our parents and the parish community. Indeed the success of our school depends on good co-operation between staff, pupils and parents.

This prospectus is intended to help you know more about the life and work of our school. It outlines what we stand for and what we offer your child. We have outlined the curriculum on offer to your child and how this fits in with government legislation for all schools. The Northern Ireland Revised Curriculum begins in September 2007 for Year1 and Year 5 pupils other year groups are phased in on a yearly basis.  Therefore, there will be slight variations in curriculum and methodology.
Primary 1 and 2 classes will be referred to as Foundation Stage.

Primary 3 and 4 classes will be referred to as Key Stage 1.

Primary 5, 6 and 7 classes will be referred to as Key Stage 2.

Of course no booklet can convey the real atmosphere of a school. I warmly invite you, therefore, to visit the school on its Parent/Teacher meetings and days for new entrants or indeed to arrange a private visit to the school, when we will be most pleased to meet you.

With sincere good wishes,

DAMIAN KELLY

PRINCIPAL.

Mission Statement

The Board of Governors and staff of St Mary’s Primary School Cabragh believe the school to be a vital part of the Catholic Community.  We are firmly committed to:

· The Aims Of Catholic Education

· Providing Effective Education For All Our Children

· Developing A Positive Pastoral Care System In Our School

· Establishing Close Links With The Home, The Parish And The Wider Community

St Mary’s aims to empower our young people to achieve their potential, to make informed and responsible decisions throughout their Christian lives and to show respect and concern for others.  
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Our School Aims

St Mary’s Primary School aims to help pupils to develop:

· A sense of self-respect, self-confidence and self-reliance.
· Respect for, and courtesy towards others, their opinions, beliefs and values.
· Lively, inquiring minds and a love of learning, the ability to question and to argue rationally and think for themselves.
· The ability to work hard and to succeed at tasks and to appreciate human achievement and endeavour.
· The knowledge, skills, attitudes and practical abilities they will need throughout their lives, at work and at leisure.
· An understanding in relation to personal health and safety.
ADMISSIONS

The Board of Governors will apply the following criteria to identify which children should be admitted either at initial admission to education or on transfer from another school.  In selecting children for admission, children resident in Northern Ireland at the time of their proposed admission to the school will be selected for admission to the school before any child not so resident.

CHILDREN OF COMPULSORY SCHOOL AGE

1. Children who will have brothers or sisters in attendance during the 2008/2009 year.

2. Other children who live within the parish boundary.

3. Sons or daughters of permanent full-time employees at the school.

4. Children whose brothers, sisters, parent/parents previously attended the school.

5. Children from bordering parishes whose parent/ parents/brothers/ sisters traditionally attended this school.

6. Children from bordering parishes with remaining places being allocated on the basis of the proximity of the child’s home to the school.

Arrangements for Admission

During the summer term 2008, children to be admitted in September 2008, will be invited to come to the school with their parents to meet the teacher and to be provided with additional information.

VISITING THE SCHOOL

It is the aim of St. Mary’s Primary School to involve parents in the education of their children and inform them as fully as possible about their children’s progress.  The arrangements for consultation are:

Before enrolment:

a. Entrants to P.1

All parents of prospective P.1 children will be invited to meet their child’s teacher and view the classroom in May/June or early September of that year.
b. Entrants who have previously attended another school:

1. An interview will be arranged with the Principal.

2. Parents will be welcome to view the school premises.

3. A meeting can be arranged with the prospective teacher/s of the child or children.

Please note St. Mary’s Cabragh is an over subscribed school and placement in this school may become more difficult to ensure.
After enrolment:
a. Parents will be invited to the school during Parents Week when they will hear a verbal report on their children.

b. Parents will be invited to the school to take part in such activities as concerts (community centre), sports and cultural heritage activities, book fairs, parent information sessions etc. and also pre-first confession/communion and pre-confirmation meetings.

c. Parents will be welcome to meet their child’s teacher to discuss the written report in June if they so wish.

d. Parents are welcome to make an appointment through the Principal to meet their child’s class teacher after school.

e. Parents of children who will be transferring to Secondary Education will be invited to an interview in February of Child’s P.7 year to provide advice and guidance on the completion of the transfer report form and general progress of the child.

OUR SCHOOL CURRICULUM

It is the policy of the Board of Governors of St. Mary’s Primary School that the pupils will receive, in so far as possible, their entitlement under the Northern Ireland Revised Curriculum and that the school will go beyond that entitlement in areas where there are particular abilities among the staff.

St Mary’s Primary School will offer a curriculum that is balanced and broadly based and which promotes the spiritual, moral, cultural, intellectual and physical development of the pupils.  This curriculum will seek to prepare the pupils for the opportunities, responsibilities and experiences of adult life.

CURRICULAR AREAS OF LEARNING INCLUDE

Religious Education

Language and Literacy
Mathematics and Numeracy

The World Around Us
The Arts
Physical Education
Personal Development & Mutual Understanding
THE SCHOOL DAY

The school doors will be open to receive pupils at 8.30am. All children should endeavour to be on the premises by 8.45 am.  Assembly and morning prayers are deemed to be an important part of our day. The school day ends at 2.45 pm. All pupils not engaged in school organised activities should have left the premises by 3.00pm.

HOLIDAY ARRANGEMENTS

The school will be closed for the months of July and August and for all statutory holidays and some church holidays.  Information regarding school closings will be sent to parents early in the first term.  In the event of an emergency closure every attempt will be made to notify parents to enable them to make alternative arrangements.  During adverse weather conditions SELB transport may not be available.  Children left to school by car need to be picked up again if SELB transport has not resumed. 
SCHOOL UNIFORM
Pale blue shirt/blouse (or polo shirt in Spring/Summer Term)

Grey trousers or pinafore or skirt

Grey v-neck jumper or cardigan

Navy tie

Black plimsoles for P.E. Primary 1 and 2

Blue and white gingham dress for summer term (optional)
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

The Parish Priest will be invited to attend the school at his discretion, particularly when classes are being prepared for First Holy Communion and Confirmation.  The school day will normally begin with an act of collective worship.

SCHOOL RULES
Please note our General Information Booklet for new entrants contains many important points of note.  This is available in our school office.  At the beginning of each school year all parents will receive updated information to refresh minds and to assist in the day to day running of St. Mary’s. Please take careful note.
CHILDREN WITH SPECIAL EDUCATION NEEDS

Some of the children attending the school will have special educational needs.  These may arise from his/her learning abilities.  As it is the intention of the school to attempt to maximise the potential of each of the pupils, the school will endeavour, within its resources, to cater for these needs.

One teacher will cater for and have special responsibility for providing special educational help.  The SEN (Special Education Needs) code of practice operates in this school.  Any parents wishing to discuss this code can make an appointment to have it explained.  Arrangements, which have been established to meet individual pupil’s needs, can also be explained.  We at St. Mary’s, work towards making the educational experience more accessible to disabled pupils and prospective pupils in terms of premises, the curriculum and information.
HOMEWORK

St Mary’s Primary School sees a value in children engaging in homework as a means of revising work done, in discovering information unavailable in school, in involving parents in their children’s studies and in the development of good work habits. 

Against this must be balanced each child’s need for recreation and the development of private interests and hobbies and so the amount of homework, on average, should not exceed that which can be done in approx. 20-30 minutes in Foundation/  KS1 classes and approx. 30-50 minutes in KS2 classes.  The variety, volume and style of homework may vary from term to term.  
Parents should carefully monitor KS2 homework diaries and it is desirable that written home works are signed.

PASTORAL CARE ARRANGEMENTS

In line with the policy of maximising the potential of each pupil, the school recognises that it has a responsibility to do everything possible to care for each pupil’s physical and emotional well-being.  The school will endeavour to provide a comfortable and safe environment for learning.

Due to the nature of primary education it will be the responsibility of each class teacher to look after the pastoral needs of the children in his/her class.  Class teachers will attempt to resolve the worries of new pupils and to relieve their anxieties.  The Principal/ Class teacher will be grateful for any information about difficult circumstances at home which may be causing distress or anxiety.

When a child is sick or injured, the school will, in the first case, attempt to contact the parent by phone or on a second/third emergency contact number.  The school requires from the parent a second and third emergency number.  Further medical details etc. need to be given to the school secretary on the appropriate form. (Contact school secretary for this form)

SCHOOL DISCIPLINE

It is the school policy that discipline should be based on respect for self, respect for other pupils and respect for adults.  In those cases where a child has transgressed the school rules there is a graded set of sanctions involving all members of staff.  In any case, involving a serious breach of rules, parents will be involved either by receiving a written report from school or by being invited to come to school to discuss the matter.  Enrolment in St. Mary’s Cabragh signifies an acceptance of the school’s policy on discipline and general school rules.

The school has produced a separate booklet on discipline and this is available to all actual or prospective parents in the General Information Booklet (available from School Office).
DRUGS

The emphasis of our drugs education programme is on the dangers involved in the misuse of tobacco, alcohol, solvents and 

non-prescribed drugs. As our programme responds to need, we will include other substances when appropriate.

The programme is delivered mainly through Personal Development & Mutual Understanding.  Officers from ‘Breakthru’  (drugs awareness organization) visit the school to work with P.7 children in the second or third term. All other subjects contribute to this when appropriate.

We do not condone the misuse of drugs nor do we wish to sensationalise the drugs situations.  We believe in providing a drugs education programme that is appropriate to the experience of children in our school and in accordance with D.E.N.I./S.E.L.B. guidelines.

EXTRA CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES

St Mary’s Primary School considers that the extra-curricular activities it offers add a very valuable dimension to the education of the children.  The activities are:-

1. Brass, woodwind and strings tuition.

2. Recorder group and instrumental ensemble.

3. Gaelic football.

4. Netball.

5. Le Club Francais. (Mrs Diane Daly)

6. Feis and Festival participation.

7. Swimming lessons.

CHARGES AND REMISSION POLICY

In line with the Northern Ireland Reform Order 1989, it is the policy of the Board of Governors to:

· Maintain the right of free education for all pupils

· Establish that activities organised wholly or mainly during school time should be available to all pupils.

· Confirm pupil’s right to take part in “optional” activities, which are not connected with the school’s formal curriculum.  Charges will be made for these but it is again stressed that failure to participate will not affect a child’s performance at school.  Written parental consent will be required before a child participates in school trips.

CONCLUSION

The Board of Governors of St. Mary’s Primary School realises that the information given in this prospectus is limited and would like to make it known that parents are very welcome to make arrangements with the Principal, Mr Damian Kelly, to visit the school to discuss your child’s educational needs.  Parents are also welcome at any time to meet and speak with staff regarding any issues or concerns which may arise.  

We wish you and your child a successful, enjoyable and rewarding time in St. Mary’s.
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